
Upcoming Meetings

The WAHI Inspector

Central Wisconsin Chapter
Wednesday, December 18
Social 6 p.m., dinner/meeting 6:30 p.m.
Palms Supper Club Steak House
5912 Bus. Hwy 51, Schofield 
Speaker: City of Wausau building inspector.

Chippewa Valley Chapter
Wednesday, December 4
Dinner 5:30 p.m., meeting 6 p.m. 
Jade Garden Restaurant
3620 Gateway Dr., Eau Claire
Speaker: Brian Kelley of Certainteed Corp., 
on New Horizon and other products.

Fox Valley Chapter
Tuesday, December 17
Roundtable 6 p.m., dinner 6:45, speaker 7:15
Stone Toad
1109 S. Oneida Street, Menasha
Topic: "Stump the Inspector." Bring your 
photos.

Madison Chapter
Thursday, January 16 
(No meeting in December)
Roundtable 6 p.m., dinner/meeting 6:30 p.m.,  
speaker 7 p.m.  
Rex’s Inkeeper
301 N. Century Ave., Waunakee
Speaker: See website for speaker details.

Milwaukee Chapter
Tuesday, January 14
(No meeting in December)
Social 6 p.m., dinner 6:30 p.m., meeting 7 p.m. 
Klemmer’s Banquet Center 
10401 W. Oklahoma Ave., West Allis
Speaker: See website for speaker details.
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Winter gave us an early preview this year, 
with snow and ice on the roads and the roofs. 
I like to think of this as an opportunity to get 
my winter gear together early, before winter 
really kicks in. (Where did I put that long 
underwear?)

After a busy year, I’m looking forward to a 
little time off. Of course, when you work for 
yourself, as most Wisconsin inspectors do, 

true “time off” is a figment of your imagination, because there’s always 
work to do in the slower season. 

Here is a short selection from my winter to-do list: 
•	 Review my report. 
•	 Overhaul my equipment. 
•	 Reach out to my referral sources. 
•	 Review my marketing plan. 
•	 Learn more about how homes are built and repaired.
•	 Network with other inspectors. 
•	 Learn more about the inspection business.

From the President: 

Winter Work

continued on p. 2

Infrared Training
Don’t forget about the great ad-
ditional training that WAHI is 
offering in 2014! The Infra-Red 
Buildings Application Training 
(Level 1) will be held Tuesday, 
February 4 through Friday, Febru-
ary 7. Cost is $850 per person, 
a significant reduction from the 
normal fee for this extensive 
training. Attendance is limited 
to 25, so sign up soon! Although 
this is clearly methodology and 
education that is well outside the 
state standards for home inspec-
tors, this fascinating technology 
has many uses in many industries 

including real estate. Members 
taking the course who already 
have an infrared camera should 
plan to bring theirs to the class.

The event will be held at the 
Ho-Chunk Conference Center 
in Baraboo. Attendees should 
arrange their own lodging, but 
WAHI Executive Director Julie 
Arnstein is inquiring with Ho-
Chunk regarding room rates. 
Please contact Julie at 877-399-
WAHI or juliewahi@gmail.com 
by December 31, 2013 if you are 
interested in attending.

http://www.wahigroup.com
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But don’t forget to spend some of that valuable 
time with your loved ones, who you may not 
see as much as you’d like when business is 
really jumping. 

One item that is NOT on my personal to-do 
list is making sure I’ve got enough continuing 
education credits. Because I truly enjoy 
continuing education, I have a lot of extra 
credits. I attend monthly WAHI chapter 
meetings, both annual WAHI seminars, and 
as many other educational events as I can find 
time for. Continuing education is what makes 
good inspectors better, and there is always 
room for improvement. 

But as the Wisconsin Department of Safety and 
Professional Services has made evident, many 
inspectors are at least a few CE credits short of 
the requirement. 

So it’s convenient for all of us that WAHI’s 
Fall Seminar is fast approaching. I hope to see 
you all at the Olympia Resort in Oconomowoc 
on December 6th and 7th. This year’s offering 
is shaping up to be another great opportunity 
for all WAHI members, whether newly 
licensed or grumpy veterans, to gain both 
valuable credits and actual education. If you 
have not yet signed up, you can also register 
at the door, so it is never too late to learn 
something new.

I also want to mention the best reason to attend 
WAHI events. Yes, you need the credits. Yes, 
the education is first-rate and at a bargain 
price. But what I like best – and where I often 
learn the most – is talking to other inspectors 
about what they’re seeing out there, and what 
they’ve learned since I saw them last. I love 
to hear stories about great saves, about small 
signs of big problems, about some handy 
homeowner’s latest goofball repair. This is the 
true value of attending a WAHI event, and I 
hope to see you all there. (And don’t forget the 
Friday Night Hospitality Suite, where you can 
meet the venders and Environmental Initiatives 
will be concocting their usual creative and 
disturbingly-colored cocktails.)

Last but not least, the WAHI board is working 
on setting a meeting with DSPS to discuss the 
proposed changes to the continuing education 
requirements for home inspectors. Janet 
Swandby and Kathi Kilgore from Swandby 
and Associates will be attending our board 
meeting on Friday December 5 to discuss any 
concerns WAHI may have. We will keep all 
members advised to any changes made by the 
state. 

I'd like to wish all members a very joyous 
holiday season and a prosperous New Year! 

Mike von Gunten

President
continued from p. 1
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Fox Valley
Chapter The November speaker was Affiliate Member Cassidy Kuchenbecker of Environmental 

Initiatives. Thanks, Cassidy, for an informative presentation about water issues one might 
encounter at a home inspection.

The next meeting will be Tuesday, December 17th at the Stone Toad, 1109 S. Oneida Street 
in Menasha. Cocktails and roundtable discussion start at 6 p.m., 6:45 dinner, 7:15 speaker, 
meeting to follow. The education session will be an expanded version of round 4 of “Stump the 
Inspector.” There will be stories and photos of confusing, fun, strange, entertaining, disgusting, 
hazardous, etc. things encountered at inspections. Send your photos to Paul Birschbach and/or 
Kent Schwanke, or bring them on a memory stick.

Chippewa
Valley

Chapter

At our November meeting, we did a full review of the State of Wisconsin standards of 
practice. We discussed how they relate to general inspections and inspection reports. 

We also discussed the WAHI Arbitration and heard two personal experiences from inspectors 
regarding the program.

Our next regular meeting will be Wednesday, December 4th at Jade Garden Restaurant,  
3620 Gateway Dr., Eau Claire. The buffet supper starts at 5:30 p.m., followed by our meeting 
at 6 p.m. The cost of supper and meeting is $20 (tip extra). The speaker will be Brian Kelley 
from Certainteed Corporation. Brian will present information regarding New Horizon and other 
products. We ask that members bring any photos to the meeting.

Note: We will have our regular chapter meeting on January 8th (second Wednesday this month 
due to New Year’s Day falling on the first Wednesday) in addition to the Holiday Party on 
January 17th at Fanny Hill Supper Club in Eau Claire. 

The chapter normally meets on the first Wednesday of each month. Due to production dates, 
members may not receive a newsletter issue until very close to our meeting date, or even after. To 
avoid missing a meeting, please mark your calendar in advance.

Our next meeting will be Wednesday, December 18th at Palms Supper Club Steak House, 
5912 Bus. Hwy 51 in Schofield. Social hour begins at 6 p.m. and dinner at 6:30 p.m. The 

cost to attend a monthly chapter meeting is $25 with dinner or $10 without the meal. Contact 
Rich Duerkop with any questions at 715-241-8222 or e-mail americansentry1@charter.net. Our 
speaker will be the City of Wausau building inspector. We encourage members to bring their 
spouse or significant other to add a little holiday feel to the evening – hope to see you there!

Chapter Meeting Highlights

Central
Chapter

continued on p. 4
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Tim White of Accurate Basement Repair spoke at our November meeting about problems with 
poured concrete basements, and related crack repair methods. Thanks to Tim and Accurate 

for the informative talk.

The chapter is not meeting in December. Our next meeting will be Tuesday, January 14th at 
Klemmer’s Banquet Center, 104th & Oklahoma Ave. in West Allis. Social at 6 p.m., dinner at 
6:30 p.m., meeting at 7 p.m. Cost is $25, which includes dinner and the continuing education. 
Watch the website for speaker details. Happy holidays to all!

Milwaukee
Chapter

The Madison chapter meets six times per year on the 3rd Thursday in January, February, May, 
June, September and October. Our next meeting will be on Thursday, January 16th at Rex’s 

Inkeeper, 301 N. Century Ave., Waunakee. Roundtable begins at 6 p.m., dinner/meeting at 6:30 
p.m. and speaker at 7 p.m. Watch the website for speaker details or contact Chapter Education 
Chair Ron Miller. Contact Education Chair Ron Miller or President Dennis Kruger with speaker 
leads.

Madison
Chapter
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I have been using my natural fireplace for years, and it has always  
drafted well. I went to have my first fire of the season, and I had some  
smoke coming back into the house. Does this mean my chimney needs cleaning?
 
It might. It might be many things. 

The biggest thing I hear out of this question is, "I went to have my first fire of the season..." Some 
people get excited about using their fireplace, and will try to have a fire when it is not that cold outside. 
And, this fall, we have had many days were it gets a little cold and then warms up. The house cannot 
keep up that quickly, which leads to the chimney having a hard time establishing that tornado effect 
you need to get the smoke vacuumed up the chimney.  

I typically tell people that many houses cannot have a fire in the fireplace unless it is below 40 degrees 
outside for at least 24 hours. If you go to have a fire then and it is not drafting well after years of it 
working fine, something else is going on.
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By Kathi Kilgore
Swandby/Kilgore Associates, Inc.

In my October column, I reported that the 
Department of Safety and Professional 
Services (DSPS) was working with a few 
legislators to draft a “clean up” bill for a 
number of regulated professions to make 
minor, technical changes in State Law.  

This legislation was introduced in mid-October 
by Senator Frank Lasee (R-De Pere) and 
Representative Dale Kooyenga (R-Brookfield) 
and referred to legislative committees in both 
houses.  One of the provisions of Assembly 
Bill 433 and Senate Bill 345 is a change to the 
continuing education requirement for home 
inspectors to 40 hours every 2 years instead 
of the current requirement of 20 hours per 
year.  DSPS wants the continuing education 

Update on DSPS Proposed Rule Changes
requirement to coincide with the requirement 
that home inspectors register with the 
Department every two years.

A public hearing on SB 345 has been held and 
we will continue to monitor both bills – and all 
other legislation pending before the Legislature 
– for its affect on home inspectors.

Rule Changes
DSPS has notified me that once the “clean 
up” legislation is passed and signed into law 
in early 2014, the Department will propose 
changes to the Administrative Rules related to 
home inspector regulation:
•	 Change the administrative rule to reflect 

the new statute pertaining to continuing 
education requirements - 40 hours of 
continuing education every 2 years. 

•	 Change the administrative rule to match the 
statutory renewal date for home inspector 
registration.  Currently, the rule states the 
renewal date for home inspectors is January 
1 of each odd-numbered year.  The State 
Statutes currently set the renewal date as 
December 15 of each even-numbered year.  

In addition, I have learned that DSPS is 
looking at other changes to the administrative 
rules pertaining to how continuing education 
credits can be earned by home inspectors.  A 
very rough draft of a rule proposal was shared 
with Swandby/Kilgore Associates, Inc. and I 
forwarded it to the WAHI Board.  The Board 
reviewed the rule draft and has a few questions 
and concerns.  

I am in the process of scheduling a meeting 
with key Department leadership and staff to 
get answers to WAHI’s questions.  When I 
know more, the information will be shared 
with WAHI leadership and members.
 
Contact us at 608.286.9599 or swandby@
swandby.com or Kilgore@swandby.com. We 
always enjoy hearing from WAHI members.
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WAHI 
has a 
Facebook 
Page

Thanks to Public Relations Chair Bob Turicik, 
WAHI has joined the “new generation” and 
invites you to join in as well! Facebook is a very 
user-friendly, cost efficient, speedy way to get 
the word out to WAHI members. The WAHI 
Facebook page will be a wonderful venue to 
make chapter announcements (meeting changes, 
speakers,  location updates, meeting reminders, 
etc.), board announcements, post State Board 
meeting minutes, etc.

Please see below for instructions on creating a 
Facebook account if you do not have one yet, 
and how to find the WAHI page

How do I sign up for Facebook Account?
To create an account, go to www.facebook.com. 
Enter your name, birthday, gender and email 

address. Then create a password. After you 
complete the registration form, Facebook will 
send you an email. Just click the confirmation 
link to complete the sign up process.

How do I find the Wisconsin Association of 
Home Inspectors page?
After you have finalized creating your Facebook 
page, type in Wisconsin Association of Home 
Inspectors in the search box. Request to be 
“liked."  You will get a response when WAHI 
accepts the request. The WAHI Facebook page 
is a closed group – only WAHI members can 
view and participate on the page. 

Any questions? Contact Bob Turicik at  
homereview@wi.rr.com or 920-892-7654.
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Where to Find E&O 
Insurance for Inspectors

Allen Insurance Group
P.O. Box 1439
Fort Valley, GA 31030
Contact: Bob Person (ext. 172),  
Melissa or Heather (ext. 175) 
1-800-474-4472
Great service, many choices and fee schedules. 
Covers radon also.

Citadel Insurance Services, LLC
826 E. State Road, #100
American Fork, UT 84003
Contact: Jason Fiack
801-610-2735;  Fax 801-610-2701  
www.inspectorproinsurance.com    
General liability and errors & omissions 
insurance for home and building inspectors

FREA
4907 Morena Blvd., #1415
San Diego, CA 92117
800-882-4410 or www.frea.com
Offers competitive rates, a low deductible 
and a package of other benefits. Rates for 
commercial and residential inspections; not 
based on volume or revenue.

OREP
6760 University Ave. #250
San Diego, CA 92115
888-347-5273; Fax: 619-704-0567
info@orep.org 
www.orep.org
Includes premises coverage & most incidental 
coverages. Competitive rates.

Vincent, Urban, Walker and Assoc. Inc.
139 S. Washington St. 
P.O. Box 8608
Green Bay, WI 54308    
Contact: Debbie Catsuros at 920-432-7246
Many types & companies. Services individual 
inspectors; fee based on volume. Radon also.

Zolofra Insurance Agency
P.O. Box 8787 
Red Bank, NJ 07701
Contact Ben Zolofra at 888-858-1777 or 
ben@zolofrainsurance.com
www.allprocoverage.com
Multiple carriers. Coverage on mold and lead 
testing, septic, pest & pool inspections, prior 
acts, workers comp, commercial auto, more.

http://www.inspectorproinsurance.com
http://www.frea.com
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Tips and
Tidbits

Chapter Meeting 
Continuing Education Credits 
All members will receive a postcard indicat-
ing their continuing education credits earned 
in 2013 from attendance at monthly WAHI 
chapter meetings. Please put this postcard in a 
folder marked Continuing Education Credits 
2013. No one is certain at this time what the 
State of WI (DSPS) will require in terms of 
proof of continuing education credits. Be pre-
pared! The Board of Directors will be discuss-
ing this topic at the upcoming Board Meeting 
on December 6th.  

WAHI Spring 2014 
Training Seminar 
Mark your calendars for the Spring 2014 Semi-
nar, Board of Directors Meeting and Annual 
Meeting on March 14 and 15, 2014 in Baraboo 
at the Ho-Chunk Casino. Stay tuned for more 
details after the first of the year.

State Election 2014
The WAHI state election is nearing. All mem-
bers are asked to consider serving in a position 
of leadership in the coming year at either the 
chapter or state level. The membership will 
elect the state president and vice president – 
both to two-year terms. The election will be 
held in early March with the results announced 
at the Annual Meeting on March 15th. Nomi-
nations and Elections Chair Andy Helgeson 
will begin accepting nominations in Janu-
ary. Please contact Andy at 262-377-0751 or 
ajhelgeson@wi.rr.com if you are interested in a 
position or would like to submit a nomination.

WAHI Legal Support (WLS) 
Attorney Roy Wagner, of von Briesen and 
Roper, continues offer risk-free initial counsel-
ing to members with legal concerns. If further 
legal assistance is requested, the cost of the 
initial consultation will be included in the bill. 
Contact Roy at (414) 287-1250 or rwagner@

vonbriesen.com. Note: The WLS program is 
completely independent of the WAHI Arbitra-
tion System. 

Fall Seminar
The WAHI Fall Seminar and Board Meeting 
will be held at Olympia Resort, Spa and Con-
ference Center in Oconomowoc on December 
6-7. Don’t miss this great opportunity to obtain 
up to 15 continuing education credits – as 
always, the credits will be accepted by the state 
of Wisconsin, NAHI and ASHI. See pages 15 
& 16 of this newsletter for details and a regis-
tration form. Hope to see you there! 

Please consider bringing your spouse, signifi-
cant other and/or family and make a weekend 
of it! The resort offers a lovely spa (15% 
WAHI discount on all spa services scheduled 
three days in advance), indoor pool and lots of 
shopping and dining in the general area.

WAHI State Board Meeting
The next WAHI Board of Directors meeting 
will be Friday, December 6th at 2:30 p.m. This 
meeting will be held in conjunction with the 

continued on p. 12

The WAHI Inspector is the official publica-
tion of the Wisconsin Association of Home 
Inspectors. Published monthly, deadlines 

are the 20th of the month before publication 
(ie. May 20th for the June issue). 

Wisconsin Association 
of Home Inspectors, Inc.
c/o 4590 S. Raven Lane
New Berlin, WI 53151

414-299-9766 (Milwaukee)
877-399-9244 (Toll-free)

262-785-6765 (Fax)

www.wahigroup.com

Executive Director: Julie Arnstein
juliewahi@gmail.com

mailto:rwagner%40vonbriesen.com?subject=
mailto:rwagner%40vonbriesen.com?subject=
mailto:juliewahi%40wi.rr.com?subject=
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Tips and 
Tidbits
continued from p. 11

Fall 2013 Training Seminar at Olympia Resort, 
Spa and Conference Center in Oconomowoc, 
WI. Contact Julie Arnstein at juliewahi@
gmail.com or (877) 399-WAHI if you would 
like to attend.

Wisconsin Realtors 
Association Convention
Public Relations Chair Bob Turicik is already 
on to the next WRA convention – January 
29-31, 2014 at The Waters of Minocqua. Bob 
is again coordinating the WAHI booth at the 
event. If you are interested in volunteering 
your time to help staff the booth, contact Bob 
at 920-892-7654 or homereview@wi.rr.com.

2013-2014 WAHI 
Membership Roster
The 2013-2014 membership roster is now on 
the website and available for viewing and/

or printing. All members are encouraged to 
check their listing. It reflects the information 
that WAHI has on file for you. Please submit 
updates/corrections to Julie Arnstein at  
juliewahi@gmail.com or info@wahigroup.com

Ride Along Program
The WAHI Ride Along Program assists new 
members as they embark on their business. 
Experienced members interested in sharing 
their knowledge and experience with a fel-
low member by allowing them to accompany 
you on an inspection are asked to contact Julie 
Arnstein. Julie will add their name to a list 
given to a member looking for guidance of this 
type. Contact Julie at (414) 299-9766 or (877) 
399-WAHI or juliewahi@gmail.com. 

WAHI Arbitration Program
All members are encouraged to make every 
effort to resolve homeowner/inspector disputes 

continued on p. 13
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Tips and
Tidbits
continued from p. 12

without outside help. When that is not success-
ful, know that the WAHI Dispute Resolution 
Program is there for you. The process begins 
when the complainant (homeowner) contacts 
Resolute Systems, the program administrator, 
via mail at 1550 N. Prospect Ave., Milwaukee 
53202, e-mail at info@ResoluteSystems.com 
or their Web site at www.resolutesystems.com. 

For information contact Arbitration Committee 
Chair Dave Strandberg at (608) 255-3966 or 
dstrand8@tds.net.

We Need Your Current  
Email Address!
Via our website, WAHI sends mass emails 
containing important announcements and 
interesting articles/information. Having your 
correct email address is vital in terms of WAHI 
communication. Take a look at your listing in 
the member database on the website and let us 
know if your info is not up-to-date. 

Office Max Discount
The Office Max corporate discount is available 
to all members of WAHI. Purchase online at 
www.OfficeMaxSolutions.com. The user name 
is wahi and the password is member1. In-store 
purchases require use of a WAHI Retail Con-
nect Card. See the November 2012 issue (page 
16) of the newsletter at www.wahigroup.com 
for a printable card. Office Max will laminate 
the card for you when you visit the store.

New Email Address for 
WAHI Executive Director 
Please update your email address book for 
Julie Arnstein. Effective immediately her new 
address is juliewahi@gmail.com.

Member News
Share your news, joys, recognitions, temporary 
setbacks (illness or injury), etc. Privacy should 
be recognized, and information provided 
must be okayed by the person involved. Send 
submissions to Julie at juliewahi@wi.rr.com. 
Deadline is the 20th of the month before the 
newsletter (ie. March 20th for the April issue). 

Updating Your Contact Info
Please visit www.wahigroup.com and find your 
listing under the members tab on the home 
page. If you have recently moved or if your 
information is not correct/complete, please 
contact Julie at info@wahigroup.com, (877) 
399-WAHI or fax at (262) 785- 6765. Updates 
are listed every month in the WAHI Inspector.

Special Spaces 
Andrew Risch, longtime Milwaukee Chapter 
member and architectural designer for  
Embassy Homes, is involved with a valu-
able program. Special Spaces is a non-profit 
organization that creates dream bedrooms for 
children with life threatening illnesses. To 
make this program a success they are seeking 
volunteers. For information, contact Andrew 
at 262-241-8510, x111 or Andrew@emabas-
syhomes.com. You may also be interested in 
visiting www.specialspacesmilwaukee.org.

Chapter Secretaries
Chapter Secretaries are reminded to include 
upcoming speaker and topic information when 
submitting monthly meeting minutes to Julie 
Arnstein. The information will be included in 
the newsletter and will also be posted on our 
Web site at www.wahigroup.com.

continued on p. 14

mailto:info@ResoluteSystems.com
http://www.resolutesystems.com
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President Mike Von Gunten 
(262) 945-2446

Vice President Doug Hoerth 
(920) 375-0723

Secretary Julie Arnstein 
(877) 399-9244

Treasurer Tom Greenwaldt 
(262) 547-3678

Members-at-Large 
Troy Beasley 
(414) 737-2721

Dennis Kruger 
(608) 835-5395

Ron Miller 
(608) 832-6630

Brian Opelt 
(715) 937-2002

Nick Petrie 
(414) 961-1400

Dave Pribyl 
(920-660-3000)

Kent Schwanke 
(800) 585-4708

David Strandburg 
(608) 255-3966

Kyle Zimmermann 
(715) 387-1815

Executive Director 
Julie Arnstein 
(877) 399-9244

Central Wisc. Chapter 
Rich Duerkop, President 
(715) 241-8222

Chippewa Valley Chapter 
Dave Waraxa, President 
(608) 534-7709

Fox Valley Chapter 
Kent Schwanke 
(800) 585-4708

Madison Chapter 
Dennis Kruger, President 
(608) 835-5395

Milwaukee Chapter 
Scot McLean, President 
(414) 228-6573

Statewide WAHI CommitteesBoard of Directors
Affiliates 
See Membership Committee
Arbitration 
David Strandberg, Chair 
Roy Wagner

Audit 
Tom Greenwaldt, Chair 
George Finch • Roger Howard 
Scott Jarvis • Joe Perlock 
Dave Stoinski

Clearinghouse  
(subcommittee of Legislative) 
Inactive

Education 
Tom Kruse, Co-Chair
Kent Schwanke, , Co-Chair
John Moore • Pete Saltness

Education House 
Kent Schwanke, Chair

Legislative 
Ron Miller, Chair

Membership 
Doug Hoerth, Co-Chair
Glenn Schmidt, Co-Chair 
Paul Birschbach • Roger Kautz 
Jerry Schneider

Nominations/Elections 
Andy Helgeson, Chair 
Rich Duerkop • Dennis Kruger 
Cassidy Kuchenbecker 
Scot McLean 
Kent Schwanke • Dave Waraxa

Public Relations 
Bob Turicik, Chair 
Troy Beasley • Bruce Low 
Nick Petrie • Chuck Weber

Rules & Bylaws 
Andy Helgeson, Chair 
Erick Beck • Tom Dempsey 
Tom Greenwaldt

WAHI Legal Support (WLS)
Chair position is vacant
Ron Miller • Roy Wagner

Web Site 
Doug Hoerth, Chair 
Keith Vanevenhoven

Tips and
Tidbits
continued from p. 13

Add a Photo to the WAHI 
Web Site & Link to Your Site
WAHI’s new Web site is up and running. 
We’ve been adding member photos and are 
now ready to add your company Web site to 
your member profile. Submit photos and web 
site addresses to juliewahi@gmail.com.

Communication
All member-to-member or member-to-
association disputes must go through 
the Membership Committee. A member 
going public with a member or association 
dispute will be grounds for disciplinary 
action. The Membership Committee will 
implement this policy. Contact Committee 
co-chairs Doug Hoerth (920-375-0723 

or finallookinspectionservices@yahoo.
com) or Glenn Schmidt (920-923-0440 or 
gcschmidt1@att.net).

Chapter Presidents
Please give your WAHI Board Member-at-
Large an opportunity to share information from 
recent Board meetings. They are the liaison 
between your chapter and the WAHI Board.

Newsletter Deadline
The deadline of the 20th of each month for 
submissions to the newsletter will be strictly 
enforced, with the occasional exception when 
a chapter meeting falls after that date. Chapter 
secretaries should provide the minutes as soon 
as possible. Thank you for your cooperation.



Return this form, with payment, to: 
WAHI, c/o Julie Arnstein 

4590 S. Raven Lane 
New Berlin, WI 53151 

Fax: (262) 785-6765 
Email: juliewahi@gmail.com 
Questions? (877) 399-WAHI 

 

 
Wisconsin Association of Home Inspectors Inc.™ (WAHI™) 

Fall 2013 Training Seminar - 15 Credits 

Friday, December 6th & Saturday, December 7th, 2013 
 
 
 

Friday, December 6th (up to 7 credits) 
Education House 

Saturday, December 7th (8 credits) 
Classroom Training 

7:30 am 
8:00 am 

12:00 pm 
 
 

1:00 pm 
5:00 pm 

 
 
 
 

7-9 pm 
 

Registration  
Inspection Review Begins  
Inspection Review Concludes  

Break for Lunch (on own)  

Training Rotation Begins  
Education Rotation Concludes  
Distribution of CEU Certificates 
(See event details and registration form on  
the back of this sheet)    
 
Vendor Room Cocktail Party 
Olympia Resort and Conference Center 

7-8 am 
8:00 am  

9:45 am  
10:15 am 

12:00 pm  
1:00 pm  

 
2:45 pm  
3:15 pm  

 
5:00 pm  

Registration and Breakfast  
Report Writing – Part 1   
  Steve Preins, Quality Education Group 
Break and Visit the Vendors  
Report Writing – Part 2 
  Steve Preins, Quality Education Group  
Lunch and Visit the Vendors 
Flat Roofs – Installation and Analysis 
  John Goodman, Luebke Roofing 
Break and Visit the Vendors 
Insulation – Types, Uses, Systems 
  Gary Morgen, City Wide Insulation 
Distribution of CEU Certificates 

 

 

Friday, December 6th, 7-9 pm Cocktail Party in the Vendor Room! 
Door Prizes and Appetizers! 

 

Continuing Education Credits 
 This seminar is approved for up to 15 continuing education credits with the State of WI, 

Up to 14 with ASHI and NAHI 
 
 

Location: Olympia Resort & Spa, 1350 Royale Mile Rd, Oconomowoc, WI 53006 
To reserve a room, call (262) 369-4999. A block of rooms is being held for Friday, Dec. 6th and Saturday 

Dec. 7th (rates starting at $79.00/night). Be sure to mention WI Association of Home Inspectors – WAHI 
when reserving your room. The room block expires Monday, November 25th. 

 

 

--------------------Please Submit Saturday Registration Form----------------- 

Name and Company Name ________________________________________________________________________ 
Address      
City  State    Zip   
Phone  Email _______________________________________________ 
Make checks payable to: WAHI 
MasterCard or Visa: __________________________________________________  Exp:_____ /_____ 
 
Circle Your Registration Fee (Friday registration form on back): 
                                                            By 11/20            After 11/20               On Site 
Saturday                                                 $145                     $175                      $205 
Friday & Saturday ($50 savings)           $230                     $260                  $290 
Non-members, add $30.00 to fees stated 
Fee includes Saturday breakfast, breaks & lunch 
 

 I plan to attend the Education House on Friday, Dec 6th (Complete form on other side) 
 I plan to attend the Friday Night Cocktail Party, 7-9 pm in the Vendor Room  
 I plan to bring a guest on Friday night 



Return this form, with payment, to: 
WAHI, c/o Julie Arnstein 

4590 S. Raven Lane. 
New Berlin, WI 53151 

Fax: (262) 785-6765 

Email: juliewahi@gmail.com 

Questions? (877) 399-WAHI 

 

Education House – Inspection Review and Training 
Friday, December 6th, 2013 

 

This on-site inspection event is comprised of two parts – an inspection review in the morning, followed by inspection 
training in the afternoon. WAHI has obtained the use of a home in the Oconomowoc area for this program.   
 

Inspection Review 
This peer review event is an opportunity for you to evaluate and refine your inspection skills with the aid of a panel of 
your peers, rather than a person in a black robe with a big “hammer” (i.e. gavel). Results will be kept strictly 
confidential. 
 

Participants will have two-hours to complete their inspection (electrical panels will already be removed, ladders in 
place, cover off the furnace, etc., to aid in the time limit). Upon completion participants will present their findings and 
their completed report to the panel as if to a client – the panel have inspected the house and identified defects. 
Participants are asked to bring two recently completed inspection reports for review by the panel to see if they are 
meeting state standards. There will be “must find, must report” items that the panel will be looking for. The panel will 
be focusing on the identification of major defects, not issues such as windows or doors sticking. During the inspection 
process communication between participants will not be allowed as this event is intended to help participants evaluate 
their personal skill level. The morning session will be worth three continuing education credits and is limited to the 
first 10 registrants. 
 

Inspection Training 
The afternoon session will be inspection training at the same property. Experienced experts will be posted throughout 
the house in numerous locations to provide approximately 45-minute presentations on how to inspect various 
components, focusing on the WI Standards of Practice.  Participants will then rotate to the next area/presenter.  The 
training will take place from 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm and will be worth four continuing education credits. The afternoon 
portion will be limited to the first 40 registrants.   
 

WAHI Member cost to attend this event is as follows:  
Educational Review (morning) - $75.00      
Inspection Training (afternoon) - $60.00  
Review and Training (all day) - $135.00 
Non-members, add $30.00 to the fees stated 
 

All participants must preregister as space is limited – no on-site registrations. 
All participants will be notified by a member of the Education House Committee with the specific location. 
Lunch break from 12:00 pm to 1:00 pm for all day participants - on own.  
 

For further information, contact  Chair Kent Schwanke at (920) 229 -7854 or kents@slhi.com 
 
 

--------------------Please Submit Friday Registration Form------------------ 

Name and Company Name ________________________________________________________________________ 

Address      
City  State    Zip   
Phone  Email _______________________________________________ 
 
 

 I plan to attend the Inspection Review Only (Morning) - $75.00 
 I plan to attend the Inspection Training Only (Afternoon) - $60.00 
 I plan to attend all day  - Review and Training - $135.00 
 Non-members, add $30.00 to the fees stated 
 

 
Make checks payable to: WAHI 
MasterCard or Visa: ___________________________________  Exp:____/____ 
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